
September 11, 2019 

Jorge A. Aguilar, Superintendent  
Sacramento City Unified School District 
5735 47th Avenue  
Sacramento, CA  95824  

SUBJECT: 2019-2020 Adopted Budget Report 

Dear Superintendent Aguilar: 

Budget Disapproved 
In accordance with the provisions in Education Code sections 
42127(c)(1)(2) and 33127, we have examined the district's 2019-2020 
Adopted Budget to determine whether it complies with the Criteria and 
Standards adopted by the State Board of Education.  Based on our review 
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• Before the district’s board of education takes any action on a proposed collective 
bargaining agreement, the district must meet the public disclosure requirements of 
Government Code section 3547.5 and the California Code of Regulations Title V, 
section 15449. Please submit the public disclosure of the collective 
bargaining agreement to the county office for review at least ten (10) working 
days prior to the date the governing board will take action on the proposed 
bargaining agreements. This form must also be available to the public at least 
ten (10) working days prior to the date the governing board will take action on the 
proposed bargaining agreements.  Also, as provided by the State Criteria and 
Standards, when labor contract negotiations are settled after the adoption of the 
district’s budget, the district must analyze the budget to determine the effect of the 
settlement, and the governing board must certify to the validity of the analysis 
within 45 days of the final settlement. Within this 45-day period, the District 
Superintendent must also send the County Superintendent any revisions to the 
district’s current budget necessary to fulfill the terms of the agreement. 

 

• Notify us immediately, and provide for our review, any changes to the budget. 
 

• Continue to closely monitor future enrollment trends and inform us of budget 
adjustments should enrollment trends fluctuate. 

 
If you have any questions about the adopted budget, please contact Tamara Sanchez, 
Associate Superintendent of Business Services, at (916) 228-2551. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
David W. Gordon  
Sacramento County Superintendent of Schools 
    


